From: Cory Barker

To: jonathan.fisher@mi.mun.ca

Cc: Info

Subject: NIRB File No.: 19YN037

Date: Wednesday, August 21, 2019 11:37:02 AM

Dear Jonathan Fisher,

My name is Cory Barker and | am the Technical Advisor with the Nunavut Impact Review Board who
will be working on your application for Memorial University’s “Testing an industrial vessel of
opportunity model for ship-time access to survey Canadian Arctic gateway ecosystems using baited
remote underwater video”. | have begun my initial review of your updated application this morning
and after a discussion with our administrative team, we are looking for you to make some changes
before we are able to accept the application as complete. On the NIRB’s online application form,
there are a number of boxes to fill out. Specifically, we require the details under “Fuel and hazardous
material use” as well as “waste” filled out. For your project, these look like they will be either zero
for the units, and a description of the fuel, hazardous materials and regular waste such as the
disclaimer you provided via word document.

Although these may seem like simple changes, the reason for them needing to be done is so that
other agencies who will be responsible for commenting on your proposal are able to get all of the
information they may be looking for in one concise area.

Our administrative team will return that application for your adjustments today. Please make the
changes as soon as possible so that we can begin the screening process.

Sincerely,
Cory

Cory Barker, M.Sc.
Technical Advisor I

Nunavut Impact Review Board
P.O. Box 1360, Cambridge Bay, NU X0B 0C0O
(toll free) 1-866-233-3033 (direct) 867-983-4607 (fax) 867-983-2594 website: www.nirb.ca
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